
CITY OF MARLBOROUGH MEETING POSTING 
HECEIVED 

CITY cu:rrn·s OFFICE 
Meeting Name: Traffic Commission r:1r: r · ·.· ''OROUGH 

Date: March 29, 2016 

Time: lO:OOam 

Location: City Hall, 1st Floor Committee Meeting Room 

Agenda Items to be addressed: 

1) MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 

2) NEW BUSINESS 
a) Farm Rd. at Broadmeadow Rd. right turning traffic concerns. 
b) Communication from Councilor Tunnera, re: parking restriction 

near 123 Chestnut St. 

3) OLD BUSINESS 
a) Traffic Commission rules and regulations update. 
b) Traffic pattern, parking deck behind City Hall. 
c) Mill St. parking restrictions. 
d) Traffic concerns at Wilson & Hemenway Sts. 

Zulb i:AR 2L1 A II: 11 

THE LISTING OF TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR REASONABLY ANTICIPATES WILL BE 
DISCUSSED AT THE MEETING IS NOT INTENDED AS A GUARANTEE OF THE TOPICS 
THAT WILL HAVE BEEN DISCUSSED. NOT ALL TOPICS LISTED MAY IN FACT BE 
DISCUSSED, AND OTHER TOPICS NOT LISTED MAY ALSO BE BROUGHT UP FOR 
DISCUSSION TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BYLAW. 



Mark Leonard 

From: City Council 
Sent: 
To: 

Tuesday, March 8, 2016 1 :43 PM 
Mark Leonard 

Subject: TO CHIEF LEONARD: Question from a resident from Councilor Tunnera - No Parking 
here to corner on Chestnut Street 

Hey Chiet; 
Please see message from Stephanie Ferrecchia to Councilor Tunnera and advise. 
Thank you. 
KB 

K.flrenA. "13oute 
city Counc!L secretary 
/vfflrlborough city Council 

From: Robert Tunnera [mailto:rtunnera@gmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 08, 2016 1:12 PM 
To: City Council <citycouncil@marlborough-ma.gov> 
Subject: Fwd: Question from a resident 

Hi Karen, 
Stefanie Ferrecchia sent me this message, who do you think should take a 
look at this, Traffic Commission? 
Thanks 
Rob 
----------Forwarded message----------
From: Stefanie Fcrrccchia <fcrrecchia.s@gmail.com> 
Date: Tue, Mar 8, 2016 al 11:51 AM 
Subject: Re: Question from a resident 
To: Robert Tunnera <rtunnera@gmail.com> 

Hi Rob, 
I have owned 123 Chestnut Street for 12 years. For 11.5 years the sign out front said "no parking here to 
corner". It was changed in September because of "an existing parking regulation". 
There are very good long tenn tenants in this building. Some families have lived there for as long as I've owned 
it. This new sign is causing an undue hardship for them. While they used to have to juggle cars or find alternate 
parking in the winter months, it has become an every day occurrence. 
We know the housing stock in this neighborhood was built long before there were 2 income, 2 car families. Are 
there any remedies available to alleviate this situation? 
Thank you 
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Stefanie Fcrrecchia 
Broker, CBR, LMC, CNE 
Dora Naves & Associates, Inc 
The Real Estate Specialists 
508 624-4858 office 
508 864-6321 cell 

On Wed, Sep 30, 2015 at 11 :07 AM, Robert Tunnera <rtunnerar@gmail.com> wrote: 

Hi Stefanie, 
Finally got an answer from the Chief and Assistant city engineer. 
sorry for the delay. FYI, I never revealed your name in any of my emails. 
Talk soon 
Rob 
---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Timothy Collins <tcollins@.mar!borou!!h-ma.gov> 
Date: Wed, Sep 30, 2015 at 10:45 AM 
Subject: RE: Question from a resident 
To: Mark Leonard <mleonard@marlborough-ma.gov>, Robert Tunnera <rtwmeraC@gmail.com>, City Council 
<citycouncil@marlborough-ma.gov> 

The signs that were up, were on Chestnut Street on either side of Franklin Street and stated "NO PARKING HERE TO 
CORNER". The Traffic Regulation in place is for "NO PARKING ANYTIME" on the north side of Pleasant Street, from 
Chestnut Street in a westerly direction to a sign located approximately SO feet westerly from Franklin Street. The old 
signs were removed and more appropriate sign were erected along this section of Chestnut Street. 

Timothg f. Collins 

Assistant City Engineer 

Marlborough D.P.W. 

(508) 624·6910 Ext. 33203 

tcollins@marlborough~ma.gov 

From: Mark Leonard 
Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2015 9:12 AM 
To: Robert Tunnera; City Council 
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Cc: Timothy Collins 
Subject: RE: Question from a resident 

Councilor Tunnera, 

No new regulations were added on Chestnut St. recently, and there has been an existing regulation in place restricting 
parking on Chestnut Street on the north side from Pleasant St. to Sumner St., which is where I believe 123 Chestnut St. 
is located. My guess is that the DPW must have recently replaced some signs in that area to comply with existing 
regulations. 

Mark F. Leonard 

Chief of Police 

Marlborough Police Department 

355 Bolton Street 

Marlborough, MA 01752 

Office: 508-485-1212 x6974 

Fax: 508-624-6938 

From: Robert Tunnera !mailto:rtunnera@gmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, September 17, 2015 12:30 PM 
To: City Council <citycouncil@marlborough-ma.gov>; Mark Leonard <mleonard@marlborough-ma.gov> 
Subject: Question from a resident 

Hi Chief, 

I hope all is well, do you have any info I can share with this resident 
regarding the change 
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Hi Rob, 

At 123 Chestnut Street there has always been a sign on the front lawn that said "No parking here to corner". 
Now it has inexplicably and without any notice been changed to "No parking this side". Do you !mow what has 
happened and why? 

Thanks 

Let me know, 

Thanks 

Rob 

RobTunnera 

508-414-0838 

Tunnera Real Estate 

www.robtunnera.com 

Search All Homes for Sale - Get my free app, simply Text: 2013T To: 87778 

RobTunnera 
508-414-0838 
Tunnera Real Estate 
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CITY OF MARLBOROUGH 
TRAFFIC COMMISSION 

A regulation to amend the Rules and Regulations of the Traffic Commission of the City 
of Marlborough, thereof entitled, VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC, Article VII, Section 586-
49, Schedule V: "One-Way Streets"; 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE TRAFFIC COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF 
MARLBOROUGH AS FOLLOWS: 

s. 586-49 of the Rules and Regulations of the Traffic Commission of the City of 
Marlborough is hereby amended by adding to said schedule the following: 

Name of Street 

Carl Rowe Jr. Parking Deck 

Carl Rowe Jr. Parking Deck 

Direction 
Of Travel 

South 

Nor111 

Limits 

Westerly ramp, down from the entry 
level to the lowest level in the 
Parking Deck. 

Easterly ramp, up from the lowest 
Level to the entry level in the Parking 
Deck. 



CITY OF MARLBOROUGH 
TRAFFIC COMMISSION 

A regulation to amend the Rules and Regulations of the Traffic Commission of the City 
of Marlborough, thereof entitled, VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC, Article VII, Section 
586-50.1, Schedule VIA: "Do Not Enter Streets"; 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE TRAFFIC COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF 
MARLBOROUGH AS FOLLOWS: 

s. 586-50.1 of the Rules and Regulations of the Traffic Commission of the City of 
Marlborough is hereby amended by adding to said schedule the following: 

Name of Street 

Carl Rowe Jr. Parking Deck 

Carl Rowe Jr. Parking Deck 

At intersection of 

Easterly ramp, coming up from the lowest level in 
the Parking Deck. 

Westerly ramp, coming down from the entry level 
in the Parking Deck. 
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